Spring Personal Development Newsletter 2020





Welcome to our Spring newsletter. It is packed full of the wonderful things you have been doing both at school and at home over the past weeks. School has been buzzing with Science week, the Valentines Disco, MATP sport events, colourful Holi, our Buddhism learning, World Book Day and all of the other fantastic learning opportunities taking place in classrooms. We now have a range of learning being done at home and are so proud of you all for the work being shared with your teachers.

Well done to all of our students – keep being fantastic!







Healthy Living

Students have taken part in sporting events across the county again this term. One special event in school was the MATP (Motor Activities Training Programme) celebration event where a select group of students took part in a range of fun and interactive sports games in the hall.

RDA continues and our secondary students really benefit from their horse riding sessions.

Sixth Form have been thinking about healthy living in their Sixth Form 'Preparation for Work' and 'Health and Hygiene' sessions – they've thought about First Aid in the workplace and created some healthy snacks to sell in our Friday 'Five Trees Café' enterprise event.

Science Week!

Everyday materials, seasonal changes and plants were our core learning topics during Science week. Students took part in experiments in their groups and we finished with a special assembly where we shared our learning with everyone in school. Children worked with recycling materials to see which made better straws. they made cress sandwiches and explored the weather in a range of sensory activities – including this class that went out to explore the rain, hail, sleet and snow in one walk - can you spot the broken umbrella?















RE Focus: Buddhism

We have explored Buddhism this term and learnt about some of the core ideas within the religion. School linked with the Kagyu Dechen Dzong Buddhist Centre in Harrogate and students were able to see images from their meditation space and explore items in a sensory box. Oak class made prayer flags, Owls listened to calming sounds and students thought about the learning and values in the story of 'Siddhartha and the Swan' - being kind to animals and looking after our community and the environment around us.











Valentine's Disco

Students from across school set up the Valentine's Disco on Friday 14th February. We had party games like Pass the Parcel and Musical Statues, cakes baked by all classes, disco lights and dancing. The Student Council said they had enjoyed it and it was a great way to end the first half term.

World Book Day 2020

Students and staff transformed into characters from stories on World Book Day as we shared reading together and took part in literacy activities throughout the day. Students enjoyed talking about their favourite books and exploring them with each other.











We hope you will find some of the resources sent by the staff team in emails helpful at this time. There are a range of videos on our 'Springwater School' YouTube channel that will help students that are missing familiar school faces, or looking for some activities to do. Here is a link to Cosmic Yoga which has been really popular amongst our students:

https://www.youtube.com/user/CosmicKidsYoga

Headteacher's message: What an unusual end to the term it has been – however I am glad that Kelly has still produced this great summary of the all personal development activities which have taken place this term, despite the end of term turmoil. We seem to have settled into the rhythm of home working and a limited school offer in lots of different ways, and in some senses, this may be bringing out the best in people. I am certainly hearing about some amazing home learning, and that many of you at home are seeing a different side to your child whilst you 'have them under your feet' at home! We hope that you continue to enjoy and engage with all the wonderful things on our website, the YouTube Channel and with the materials being sent to you by teachers. Please remember you may be at home, but you are not alone!